
Working visit of Deputy Prime
Minister for Reintegration Oleg
Serebrian to Dubăsari district

On February 11, 2025, Deputy Prime Minister for Reintegration Oleg Serebrian paid a
working visit to the communes of Ustia, Oxentea and Molovata, Dubăsari district.
During the visit, the Deputy Prime Minister met with citizens and representatives of the
local public administration, addressing issues related to local development and
reintegration of the country.

The Deputy Prime Minister also got acquainted with the progress of the projects
financed under the Programme of Activities for the Reintegration of the Country. The
aim of these projects is to improve local infrastructure, expand access to basic
services and strengthen social cohesion in the communities located in the immediate
vicinity of the Security Zone.

The Deputy Prime Minister reaffirmed the central government's commitment to
supporting the residents of these communities and identifying effective solutions to
the problems they face. At the same time, Oleg Serebrian emphasized the importance
of maintaining a climate of stability and cooperation to achieve the well-being of the
residents of these villages.

It is worth mentioning that through the financial allocations provided by the
Programme of Activities for the Reintegration of the Country for 2024, the sports hall
and the sports ground of the Ustia gymnasium were renovated, the food block of the
Oxentea gymnasium was repaired and the power grid of the Molovata gymnasium was
renovated.

       


